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Wolf Township Supervisors – Regular Meeting – May 14, 2018 

 

 

The Wolf Township Board of Supervisors Regular Meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by 

Chairman, William DeWire at the Township Building.     Roll call was taken and a quorum 

was declared.  Supervisors attending were Bill DeWire, Dean Barto and Gregg Clayton.    

Melanie McCoy-Secretary/Treasurer attended the meeting. 

 

Visitors:      Rick Marsh and Nancy DeWire 

 

Minutes:  A MOTION was made by Dean Barto and seconded by Gregg Clayton to approve 

the minutes from the Regular Meeting held April 9, 2018.   Motion approved. 

 

REPORTS OF OFFICIALS AND COMMITTEES 

 

Code Enforcement:       Monthly report distributed to the Board.     

 

Planning Commission:    The Planning Commission reviewed the variance application of 

Lycoming County Fair Association and signed the Sterlyn May Final Land Development Plan. 

 

Solicitor:      No report. 

 

Roadmaster:    

  

Gregg Clayton reported that Inflection Energy Company has contracted Hawbaker’s to 

repair the damage they caused on Dutchtown Road. 

 

Josh Schnitzlein from the County Planning Commission advised that the grant for the Muncy 

Creek Streambank Restoration will be submitted next week.     

 

Doris Houseknecht called all three supervisors with her concerns about people’s manners 

when participating in local yard sales.  She has requested the Board to add a reminder about 

courtesy in their monthly news report. 

 

Secretary/Treasurer:    

The Annual Williamsport Area Transportation Document is available at the Township 

Building for Public review. 

 

The Township office will be closed Wednesday for the West Branch COG Show. 

 

The roof on the municipal building is leaking and causing damage to ceiling panels.  Dean 

will have a contractor make a determination as to the appropriate course to pursue to solve 

the problem. Tabled. 

 

Sewer Authority Report:      All the leaks have been fixed, although one now has been found 

at the plant.  Gregg Run and McConnell Parkway have been paved.  They are starting work 

on the Phosphate Treatment System.  Credits seem to be hard to find, although two more 

auctions will occur.   

 

OLD BUSINESS:      
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NEW BUSINESS:   Dean will check with Steve Stiger concerning the Fire/EMS Response Box 

Card Updates. 

 

There will be a Conditional Use Hearing next meeting for Carrie Edkin to change the use of 

her property to a Group Day Care. 

  

 

  

FINANCIAL REPORT 

 

A MOTION was made by Dean Barto, seconded by Gregg Clayton to approve the Treasurer’s 

Report and Pay the Bills.  Motion carried. 

 

A MOTION was made by Dean Barto, seconded by Gregg Clayton to adjourn at 7:18PM.   The 

vote was unanimous.                          

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Melanie N. McCoy 

Secretary/Treasurer 


